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The proposed and proposed interim 
registration review decisions for the 
chemicals in the table above were 
posted to the docket and the public was 
invited to submit any comments or new 
information. EPA addressed the 
comments or information received 
during the 60-day comment period for 
the proposed and proposed interim 
decisions in the discussion for each 
pesticide listed in the table. Comments 
from the 60-day comment period that 
were received may or may not have 
affected the Agency’s interim or final 
decision. Pursuant to 40 CFR 155.58(c), 
the registration review case docket for 
the chemicals listed in Table 1 will 
remain open until all actions required in 
the decision have been completed. 

Background on the registration review 
program is provided at: https://
www.epa.gov/pesticide-reevaluation. 

Authority: 7 U.S.C. 136 et seq. 

Dated: April 22, 2022. 

Mary Elissa Reaves, 
Director, Pesticide Re-Evaluation Division, 
Office of Pesticide Programs. 
[FR Doc. 2022–09134 Filed 4–27–22; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY 

[FRL–9747–01–ORD] 

EPA Board of Scientific Counselors; 
Notice of Charter Renewal 

AGENCY: Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA). 

ACTION: Notice of charter renewal. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given that 
the Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) has determined that, in 
accordance with the provisions of the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act, the 
EPA Board of Scientific Counselors 
(BOSC) is in the public interest and is 
necessary in connection with the 
performance of EPA’s duties. 
Accordingly, the BOSC will be renewed 
for an additional two-year period. The 
purpose of the BOSC is to provide 
advice and recommendations to the 
Administrator regarding the Office of 
Research and Development’s research 
program. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Inquiries may be directed to Tom Tracy, 
U.S. EPA, (Mail Code B343–01), 109 
T.W. Alexander Drive, Research 

Triangle Park, NC 27711, telephone 
(919) 541–4334, or tracy.tom@epa.gov. 

Mary Ross, 
Director, Office of Science Advisor, Policy, 
and Engagement. 
[FR Doc. 2022–09050 Filed 4–27–22; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY 

[EPA–HQ–OPP–2022–0327; FRL–9777–01– 
OCSPP] 

Pesticide Program Dialogue 
Committee; Notice of Public Meeting 

AGENCY: Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA). 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: Pursuant to the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act, the 
Environmental Protection Agency’s 
(EPA’s) Office of Pesticide Programs is 
announcing a virtual public meeting of 
the Pesticide Program Dialogue 
Committee (PPDC) on May 25 and 26, 
2022, with participation by webcast 
only. There will be no in-person 
gathering for this meeting. 
DATES: Virtual meeting: The virtual 
meeting will be held on Wednesday, 
May 25, 2022, from 11:00 a.m. to 
approximately 5:00 p.m., and Thursday, 
May 26, 2022, from 11 a.m. to 
approximately 5:00 p.m. 

Oral comments: Requests to make oral 
comments during the virtual meeting 
should be provided when you register 
for the meeting through the link 
provided in ADDRESSES, or by emailing 
Shannon Jewell at jewell.shannon@
epa.gov, by noon on Tuesday, May 17, 
2022. 

Accommodations requests: To request 
accommodation of a disability, please 
contact the person listed under FOR 
FURTHER INFORMATON CONTACT, 
preferably at least 10 days prior to the 
meeting, to give EPA as much time as 
possible to process your request. 
ADDRESSES: To find a link to register for 
the meeting, please visit https://
www.epa.gov/pesticide-advisory- 
committees-and-regulatory-partners/ 
pesticide-program-dialogue-committee- 
ppdc. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Shannon Jewell, Designated Federal 
Officer (DFO) for the PPDC, Office of 
Pesticide Programs, Environmental 
Protection Agency, 1200 Pennsylvania 
Ave NW (7101M), Washington, DC 
20460; telephone number: (571) 289– 
9911; email address: jewell.shannon@
epa.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. General Information 

A. Does this action apply to me? 
You may be potentially affected by 

this action if you work in in agricultural 
settings or if you are concerned about 
implementation of the Federal 
Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide 
Act (FIFRA) (7 U.S.C. 136 et seq.); the 
Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act 
(FFDCA) (21 U.S.C. 301 et seq.); the 
Pesticide Registration Improvement Act 
(PRIA) (which amends FIFRA section 
33); and the Endangered Species Act 
(ESA) (16 U.S.C. 1531 et seq.). 
Potentially affected entities may include 
but are not limited to: Agricultural 
workers and farmers; pesticide industry 
and trade associations; environmental, 
consumer, and farm worker groups; 
pesticide users and growers; animal 
rights groups; pest consultants; state, 
local, and tribal governments; academia; 
public health organizations; and the 
public. If you have questions regarding 
the applicability of this action to a 
particular entity, consult the person 
listed under FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
CONTACT. 

B. How can I get copies of this document 
and other related information? 

The docket for this action, identified 
by docket identification (ID) number 
EPA–HQ–OPP–2022–0327, is available 
online at https://www.regulations.gov. 

Due to the public health concerns 
related to COVID–19, the EPA Docket 
Center (EPA/DC) and Reading Room is 
open to visitors by appointment only. 
For the latest status information on 
EPA/DC services and docket access, 
visit https://www.epa.gov/dockets. 

II. Background 
The PPDC is a federal advisory 

committee chartered under the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act (FACA) (5 
U.S.C. appendix 2). EPA established the 
PPDC in September 1995 to provide 
policy advice, information and 
recommendations to the EPA 
Administrator through the Director of 
the Office of Pesticide Programs, Office 
of Chemical Safety and Pollution 
Prevention. The PPDC provides a public 
forum to discuss a wide variety of 
pesticide regulatory developments and 
reform initiatives, evolving public 
policy and program implementation 
issues associated with evaluating and 
reducing risks from the use of 
pesticides. The EPA will consider 
candidates from the following sectors: 
Environmental/public interest and 
animal rights groups; farm worker 
organizations; pesticide industry and 
trade associations; pesticide user, 
grower, and commodity groups; federal 
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and state/local/tribal governments; the 
general public; academia; and public 
health organizations. 

III. How do I participate in the virtual 
public meeting? 

A. Virtual Meeting 
The virtual meeting will be conducted 

via webcast. To register, please visit 
https://www.epa.gov/pesticide-advisory- 
committees-and-regulatory-partners/ 
pesticide-program-dialogue-committee- 
ppdc to find a link to register for the 
meeting. Instructions for joining the 
meeting will be sent via email to those 
that register for the meeting. 

B. Oral Comments 
Requests to make brief oral comments 

to the PPDC during the virtual meeting 
should be submitted when registering 
for the meeting online or by emailing 
the Designated Federal Officer, listed 
under FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
CONTACT on or before noon on the date 
set in the DATES section. 

Authority: 5 U.S.C. appendix 2 et seq. 
and 7 U.S.C. 136 et seq. 

Dated: April 19, 2022. 
Edward Messina, 
Director, Office of Pesticide Programs. 
[FR Doc. 2022–09111 Filed 4–27–22; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

[OMB 3060–1151; FR ID 84075] 

Information Collection Being 
Submitted for Review and Approval to 
Office of Management and Budget 

AGENCY: Federal Communications 
Commission. 
ACTION: Notice and request for 
comments. 

SUMMARY: As part of its continuing effort 
to reduce paperwork burdens, as 
required by the Paperwork Reduction 
Act (PRA) of 1995, the Federal 
Communications Commission (FCC or 
the Commission) invites the general 
public and other Federal Agencies to 
take this opportunity to comment on the 
following information collection. 
Pursuant to the Small Business 
Paperwork Relief Act of 2002, the FCC 
seeks specific comment on how it might 
‘‘further reduce the information 
collection burden for small business 
concerns with fewer than 25 
employees.’’ The Commission may not 
conduct or sponsor a collection of 
information unless it displays a 
currently valid Office of Management 
and Budget (OMB) control number. No 

person shall be subject to any penalty 
for failing to comply with a collection 
of information subject to the PRA that 
does not display a valid OMB control 
number. 
DATES: Written comments and 
recommendations for the proposed 
information collection should be 
submitted on or before May 31, 2022. 
ADDRESSES: Comments should be sent to 
www.reginfo.gov/public/do/PRAMain. 
Find this particular information 
collection by selecting ‘‘Currently under 
30-day Review—Open for Public 
Comments’’ or by using the search 
function. Your comment must be 
submitted into www.reginfo.gov per the 
above instructions for it to be 
considered. In addition to submitting in 
www.reginfo.gov also send a copy of 
your comment on the proposed 
information collection to Nicole Ongele, 
FCC, via email to PRA@fcc.gov and to 
Nicole.Ongele@fcc.gov. Include in the 
comments the OMB control number as 
shown in the SUPPLEMENTARY 
INFORMATION below. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
additional information or copies of the 
information collection, contact Nicole 
Ongele at (202) 418–2991. To view a 
copy of this information collection 
request (ICR) submitted to OMB: (1) Go 
to the web page http://www.reginfo.gov/ 
public/do/PRAMain, (2) look for the 
section of the web page called 
‘‘Currently Under Review,’’ (3) click on 
the downward-pointing arrow in the 
‘‘Select Agency’’ box below the 
‘‘Currently Under Review’’ heading, (4) 
select ‘‘Federal Communications 
Commission’’ from the list of agencies 
presented in the ‘‘Select Agency’’ box, 
(5) click the ‘‘Submit’’ button to the 
right of the ‘‘Select Agency’’ box, (6) 
when the list of FCC ICRs currently 
under review appears, look for the Title 
of this ICR and then click on the ICR 
Reference Number. A copy of the FCC 
submission to OMB will be displayed. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: As part of 
its continuing effort to reduce 
paperwork burdens, as required by the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (PRA) of 1995 
(44 U.S.C. 3501–3520), the FCC invited 
the general public and other Federal 
Agencies to take this opportunity to 
comment on the following information 
collection. Comments are requested 
concerning: (a) Whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the Commission, including 
whether the information shall have 
practical utility; (b) the accuracy of the 
Commission’s burden estimates; (c) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information collected; and 

(d) ways to minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on the 
respondents, including the use of 
automated collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology. 
Pursuant to the Small Business 
Paperwork Relief Act of 2002, Public 
Law 107–198, see 44 U.S.C. 3506(c)(4), 
the FCC seeks specific comment on how 
it might ‘‘further reduce the information 
collection burden for small business 
concerns with fewer than 25 
employees.’’ 

OMB Control Number: 3060–1151. 
Title: Sections 1.1411, 1.1412, and 

1.1415 Pole Attachment Access 
Requirements. 

Form Number: N/A. 
Type of Review: Revision of a 

currently approved collection. 
Respondents: Business or other for- 

profit. 
Number of Respondents and 

Responses: 1,313 respondents; 163,876 
responses. 

Estimated Time per Response: 0.50–6 
hours. 

Frequency of Response: On-occasion 
reporting requirement, recordkeeping 
requirement, and third-party disclosure 
requirement. 

Obligation to Respond: Mandatory. 
Statutory authority for this information 
collection is contained in 47 U.S.C. 224. 

Total Annual Burden: 112,534 hours. 
Total Annual Cost: $6,750,000. 
Privacy Act Impact Assessment: No 

impact(s). 
Nature and Extent of Confidentiality: 

No questions of a confidential nature are 
asked. 

Needs and Uses: The Commission is 
requesting the Office of Management 
and Budget (OMB) approval for this 
revised information collection. In 
Accelerating Wireline Broadband 
Deployment by Removing Barriers to 
Infrastructure Investment, WC Docket 
No. 17–84, WT Docket No. 17–70, Third 
Report and Order and Declaratory 
Ruling, FCC 18–111 (2018) (Order), the 
Commission adopted rules that 
implement the pole attachment 
requirements in section 224 of the 
Communications Act of 1934, as 
amended. The Order substantially 
revised 47 CFR 1.1411 and 1.1412. It 
also added new 47 CFR 1.1415. 

Section 1.1411. In the Order, the 
Commission adopted a one-touch, 
make-ready (OTMR) process for when a 
telecommunications carrier or cable 
television system (new attacher) elects 
to do the work itself to prepare a utility 
pole for a simple wireline attachment in 
the communications space. As part of 
the OTMR process, the new attacher 
typically first conducts a survey of the 
affected poles, giving the utility and 
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